

## 中華人民共和國香港特別行政區 Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the People's Republic of China



LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

來函檔號 YOUR REF :

本函檔號 OUR REF :

CB2/PL/FE 話 TELEPHONE: 3919 3202

圖文傳真 FACSIMILE : 2509 9055

E-mail: echeung@legco.gov.hk

By Fax: 2136 3281

25 February 2014

Secretary for Food and Health (Attn: Miss Diane WONG) Food and Health Bureau 17/F, East Wing, Central Government Offices 2 Tim Mei Avenue, Tamar Hong Kong

Dear Miss WONG,

## Panel on Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene

## Follow-up to the visit to the Man Kam To Food Control Office

At the instruction of Dr Hon Helena WONG Pik-wan, Chairman of the Panel, I am writing to request the Administration to provide written information in response to the requests raised by members during their visit to the Man Kam To Food Control Office on 24 February 2014 -

- the control on food safety of vegetables imported from the (a) Mainland to Hong Kong and the relevant food surveillance programme at import, wholesale and retail levels; and
- (b) a copy of the Powerpoint presentation material presented by the Centre for Food Safety during the above visit.

I should be grateful if the Administration would provide soft copy of the above information via email to echeung@legco.gov.hk by Tuesday, 4 March 2014, for onward circulation to Panel members. Please note that unless the Administration advises otherwise, the response provided will be distributed to the media and the public, and made available on the website of the Legislative Council.

Yours sincerely,

(Ms Alice LEUNG)

Clerk to Panel

Dr Hon Helena WONG Pik-wan (Chairman)

Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene (Fax No.: 2877 9507)